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Carpinteria Valley Water District  
   

   H2KNOW  

El Districto es bilingue.  Favor de llamar (805) 684-2816 con cualquier pregunta sobre su cuenta o el uso de agua, 
estamos aqui para asistirlos. 

Central Zone Transmission Main Project is Underway! 

The Central Zone Transmission Main (CZ Main) Project is a 12-inch transmission main running 
along El Carro Lane from El Carro Park to Santa Monica Creek.  The installation of the main is 
being done by using horizontal drilling techniques to minimize disruption to traffic and damage to 
roads.  In fact, except for pipe “entry” and “exit” pits in the roads, most of the pipeline construction 
is not  visible to the public.  Completion of the project is anticipated around the end of March. 
Below is a map of the pipeline and the area affected. 

Happy New Year from the Board of  Directors and Staff ! 

January Holiday Schedule 
 

The District Office will be closed Monday, January 17, 2011 in   
observance of the Martin Luther King, Jr. Holiday.   
 
In case of emergency, call (805) 684-2816 for assistance. 
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“Save Our Water”  
Door Hanger  

With Conservation Tips 

 Board of Directors Meetings 
 

The Board of Directors has approved a new Board meeting place 
and schedule. Regular Board meetings may now be held on the 
second  and fourth Wednesday of every month at 5:30 pm at 
Carpinteria City Hall, 5775 Carpinteria Avenue. The Board may also 
hold regular Board meetings other Wednesdays of the month at 
5:30 pm at the District Offices at 1301 Santa Ynez Avenue. 

Many times we are not aware that our sprinklers are spraying the pavement 
or may be broken because the irrigation controller goes off early in the 
morning or late at night.  Friendly door hangers developed by the Save Our 
Water Program to alert neighbors of sprinkler problems and other inefficient 
practices are available at the District office for pick up or call Rhonda at 
(805) 684-2816 x116 if you would like one mailed to you.  To view the door 
hanger, visit the What’s New section of our website, www.cvwd.net 

District Board Reorganization  

At the December 15, 2010 Board Meeting, the board reorganization resulted 
in the following appointments: 
 Board President June Van Wingerden

Board Vice‐President Matt Roberts

Cachuma Operations and 

Maintenance Board

Bob Lieberknecht 

Alternate: Lynne Durcharme

Central Coast Water Authority
June Van Wingerden

Alternate: Alonzo Orozco

ACWA Joint Powers 

Insurance Authority

Bob Lieberknecht

Alternate: Matt Roberts

Strategic and Capital Facilities 

Plan Committee

Alonzo Orozco 

Bob Lieberknecht

Rate and Budget Committee 
Matt Roberts

Lynne Ducharme

Ortega Reservoir Committee
Matt Roberts

Bob Lieberknecht

Strategic Water Management 

Committee

Bob Lieberknecht

Lynne Ducharme


